
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 18, 2019 

Dear Jefferson Families, 

Our first full week of school was a success!!  The students are ready for the upcoming school year and we can’t 
wait to see all they will accomplish.  

This past week I was able to go to each classroom and talk with the students.  We discussed handbook items but 
more importantly our Jefferson Creed and emphasis this year on character education.  We believe in our Creed: 
Be Responsible, Do Your Best Each Day, Think Before You Speak, Put Others First, and Avoid 
Conflict.  Students are recognized on a daily basis for following the Jefferson Creed and are given Creed 
Tickets for going above and beyond.  Every Monday 5 students per grade level are drawn from the raffle of 
tickets and earn prizes for their efforts.  Furthermore, we are implementing a character education program called 
Second Step.  Every child will engage in weekly lessons regarding skills for learning, empathy, emotional 
management and problem solving.  Please talk with your children about Jefferson Creed and making every day 
count. 

Thank you to all of the families that attended our Back to School Night.  If you were unable to attend, please 
contact your child’s teacher to receive the information and introduce yourself. 

Drop Off and Pick Up went quite well, however please read the information below to ensure all cars are 
following our procedures. 

Morning Drop Off Procedures 

The morning drop off went smoothly this week.  Please remember that you may use the back drop off loop 
located on Chrisman Road. 

Afternoon Pick Up Procedures 

It is normal for traffic to be congested at the beginning of the school year, but it gets better after the first week 
or so.  Please make sure you are following our procedures to ensure the safety of our children and allow for the 
traffic to run as smoothly as possible.  We do not want students entering cars that are parked on either Chrisman 
Road or Linne Road.  Please utilize the parking spaces in the lots and your child can use the cross walk and to 
get to your car.  

Below are some options to help streamline traffic in the front lot for afternoon pick up. 

-          Remind your child to leave class and immediately walk to the parking lots for pickup. 

-          Park in the front or back lot and your child can use the cross walk to get to your car.  
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-          Arrive 5 minutes after dismissal.  This will allow time for the lot to clear. 

-          If possible, utilize carpooling. 

-          Bussing is available.  Please contact our Transportation Director at (209) 835-3968 if you are interested 
in this option or have further questions. 

Again, we truly appreciate your patience and support. Please continue to read the Jefferson Times on a weekly 
basis and visit our website at https://www.jeffersonschooldistrict.com/jefferson. 

 Sincerely, 

Alyssa Wooten, Principal 
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  MJPFA MEETING
 
   2:15-3:00pm, Edgar Thoming Park 
       ( across from Monticello School) 
 Who we are :  The Monticello - Jefferson Parent Faculty Association- or in other words... parents, grandparents and guardians just like you! 

Thursday, Aug. 22nd
Come and see what the MJPFA is all about!

And yes, there will be milk and cookies!  Kids are welcome. 
What you do:  Just come, listen and enjoy!  Find out the many big and small ways you can help support our students and our school. 
We have lots of fun events planned, but new ideas and input are always welcome!  

   Can’t attend but want to stay involved?   

MJPFA
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram at monticellojeffersonmjpfa

What we do :  Plan memorable fundraising events and activities for our kids and families to enjoy, in order to make sure our teachers
and staff have the classroom resources and support they need.



8/1/2019 21st Century Mathematics for Parents

http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07eghikg2i9b4f9dbd&llr=h5rigg6ab 1/1

WhenWhen
Thursday, September 19, 2019 from 4:00 PMThursday, September 19, 2019 from 4:00 PM
to 7:00 PM PDTto 7:00 PM PDT

Add to CalendarAdd to Calendar  

WhereWhere
Wentworth Education Center/ Kingston RoomWentworth Education Center/ Kingston Room  
2707 Transworld Dr2707 Transworld Dr
Stockton, CA 95206Stockton, CA 95206    

Driving DirectionsDriving Directions  

ContactContact
Desiree OrtegaDesiree Ortega  
SJCOE/Mathematics DepartmentSJCOE/Mathematics Department  
209-468-9177209-468-9177  
dortega@sjcoe.netdortega@sjcoe.net  

21st Century Mathematics for21st Century Mathematics for
ParentsParents  (TK-12)(TK-12)

The California Mathematics Standards prepare students to do real mathThe California Mathematics Standards prepare students to do real math
in the real world. Many in the real world. Many new teaching methods are very differentnew teaching methods are very different
from the way most parents learned mathfrom the way most parents learned math, leading to frustration and, leading to frustration and
confusion as parents find themselves unable to help with homework orconfusion as parents find themselves unable to help with homework or
explain difficult concepts. It is extremely important to create aexplain difficult concepts. It is extremely important to create a
partnership between educators and parentspartnership between educators and parents involving the teaching involving the teaching
and learning of math. This 3 hour session will help you:and learning of math. This 3 hour session will help you:

Learn Learn why the New Standards were developedwhy the New Standards were developed and how you, as and how you, as
parents can parents can support support your childyour child in order to ensure that they  in order to ensure that they thrive inthrive in
the 21st Century.the 21st Century.
Understand why Understand why making the making the shift is crucial for shift is crucial for your child’syour child’s
successsuccess
Experience math learningExperience math learning using the new teaching methods using the new teaching methods
Learn the Learn the resourcesresources available  to understand the shifts available  to understand the shifts
Communicate Communicate more more effectively with your child's teachereffectively with your child's teacher
explore the big ideasexplore the big ideas behind the new 21st Century math standards behind the new 21st Century math standards

These standards were designed to These standards were designed to improve college-and career-improve college-and career-
readinessreadiness, , and to prepare U.S. students to be more competitive onand to prepare U.S. students to be more competitive on
an international stage when it's time to enter the workforce.an international stage when it's time to enter the workforce. This This
session shows you how the standards were created, and how they'vesession shows you how the standards were created, and how they've
evolved over time to help ensure your child's future success. Mathevolved over time to help ensure your child's future success. Math
skills are critical to real-world successskills are critical to real-world success, and the new standards, and the new standards
reflect that reality in scope and rigorousness. This 3 hour session willreflect that reality in scope and rigorousness. This 3 hour session will
help you help your help you help your child succeedchild succeed..

 No cost for this training. No cost for this training.

Register Now!Register Now!
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August 19, 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
In order to provide a safe, secure and healthy environment for your child, Jefferson School updates its 
School Safety Plan each year.  In addition to updating our written plan (which includes procedures for 
fire drills, earthquake drills, lockdown drills, etc.), Jefferson School’s staff makes sure that each 
classroom is equipped with a first aid kit and a copy of emergency procedures.  
 
The Jefferson School Crisis Response team will operate the evacuation site to ensure a safe and 
orderly pick-up/release of students.  When picking up a student, parents/guardians (or person on 
emergency card) must bring a photo I.D.  Without verification, staff will not release any student.   
 
Jefferson School’s onsite evacuation/reunification area: Cafeteria 
 
Jefferson’s secondary off site evacuation/reunification site: Dynatect  
Address: 8830 W. Linne Road, Tracy CA 95304 
 
If the school is involved in a lock-down situation, the secondary evacuation site is the designated 
meeting area where parents/guardians should wait for information and the release of their student into 
their care.  School and District personnel will be on site at the evacuation center to provide parents 
with information about the status and safety of their student(s).  DO NOT go directly to the school in 
the event of a lock-down or evacuation.  Parents/guardians can also listen to local media for the 
updates on the emergency situation, but your best source of up-to-date information will be at the 
evacuation site.   
 
If you have further questions about Jefferson School’s safety plan, please call the office at 209-835-
3053. 
 
Sincerely, 
Alyssa Wooten, Principal 
 

Jefferson School est. 1878 

7500 W. Linne Road    Tracy, CA 95304    209.835.3053 office    209.835.4419 fax 
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